
TOWN OF MENTOR 
 

REGULAR MONTHLY, TOWN BOARD MEETING 
June 11, 2019, 7PM 

MENTOR TOWN HALL 
 

Chairman Gile, called the meeting to order. 
All board members were present 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Verification of posting in 3 places 

 
Minutes from previous month was read. Supervisor 1, Carol Johnson made a motion to accept the 
previous month’s minutes without any additions or corrections. Supervisor 2, Basil Tollefson 2nd the 
motions.  Motion carried. 
 
Correspondence: Chairman Gile stated he had a conversation with Chris Michels from the Department 
of Transportation. Chris Michels inform Chairman Gile that Ken Ness DOT Permit has expired and the 
DOT will not approve another on until the DNR approves Ken Ness Waste Transfer Station. 
Also, Chairman Gile stated he had a conversation with the Merrillan Chief of Police Officer Dave Hartl 
concerning residents not cooperating with the Town of Mentor Ordinances. 
2020 Census New Construction Program to be filled out by the Clerk. 
 
Treasurer Report was read.  Chairman Gile, made a motion to accept this month’s bills starting with 
check number 14633 to 14665 including all e-pays Also, Chairman Gile. stated what was in the Escrow 
account. Supervisor 1, Carol Johnson 2nd the motion. Motion carried. 
 
Discussion/Action-Waste Transfer Station Licensing Ordinance – Tabled 
 
Chairman Gile made a motion to approved the following Liquor License for the 2019-2020 year; Manuel 
Maisont, Hotel Bar and Grill, Karman Deal, Tourist Haven, Vicky Adams, Big Street Bar and Grill, and 
Peggy Wilkinson, R’W’s Place, Supervisor 2, Basil Tollfenson 2nd the motion. Motion carried. 
 
Discussion and possible action Visual Aid and Projector Screen – Tabled 
 
Due to a complaint, the hours for part-Time Patrolmen will be zero (0) to forty (40) hour week. Anything 
over forty (40) hours a week must be approved by the board. This honest mistake issue has been 
corrected. 
 
Shop Overhead Doors - Tabled 
 
Chairman Gile discussed the placement of the towns Historical Steeple. The Steeple will be place were 
the old bank use to be. Chairman Gile asked if the town residents would like to donated funds from the 
Christmas Decoration Fund, to help with the placement of the Steeple. Darleen Trachsel made a motion 
to donated $500.00 from the Christmas Decoration Fund to help with the placement of the Towns 
Historical Steeple that will be place were the old bank building use to be. Sue Zecherle 2nd the motion. 
Motion carried. 
 



 
Chairman Gile adjourn the meeting 8:06 p.m. 
 
 
Dated this 12 day of June, 2019 
Linda Laffe, Clerk/Treasurer 
Town of Mentor 
 
 
 
 


